DATE: 03/24/2021 3:07 PM

Mike DeWine, Governor Jon Husted, Lt. Governor

Maureen M. Corcoran, Director

MEMORANDUM

To: Jacob Ritzenthaler, Regulatory Policy

Advocate Common Sense Initiative Office

Cc: Carrie Kuruc, Director

Common Sense Initiative Office

Through: Steven Voigt, Chief Legal Counsel

Ohio Department of Medicaid

From: Megan Powell, Section Chief - Managed

Care Policy Office of Managed Care

Subject: CSI Review – Medicaid Managed Care Program (OAC 5160-26-02)

Date: November 23, 2020

Thank you for your recent review of the proposed OAC rule 5160-26-02 "Managed health care program: eligibility and enrollment." Based on your recommendation for no change to the rule, the Ohio Department of Medicaid will proceed with original filing of this rule package with the Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review (JCARR).